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HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 5-3-2015
           Attendance:
Greg Lutz, Randy Eidemiller, Bill Morris, Rob Willis, Aaron Connell, John Wilson, Vernon Anthony, Kim Gajda and Ed Porter.  
Visitors: Randy Babb, Todd and Lisa Pulsifur, Dwight Burgess , Gary Avedikian
Meeting called to order by Greg Lutz at 8:03 p.m.   
 Aaron Connell  made a motion to approve the 4-12-2015 and 4-18-2015 minutes. Bill Morris                     seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: Aaron Connell made a motion to table the treasurer’s report. John Wilson made a second. Motion carried.  
New Business
Greg Lutz suggested to the Board that we add to by laws ARTICLE V: Board of Trustees Section 9

All trustees shall, upon their initial appointment and annually in July shall complete an OSYSA Risk Management application.  Approval of that application shall be kept on file for a minimum of 3 years from date of approval.  Effective 2015-05-3. Bill Morris made a motion to approve said suggestion. John Wilson made a second. Motion carried. 
General discussion of interest in establishing a high-school level recreational league with fall play. Greg Lutz asked Rob Willis to look into the concept. Dwight Burgess suggested he would assist Rob.   

Program Business
Director of HFC: General discussion of try-outs, potential tournaments, and other activities related to problems recently encountered by HFC. Discussed need to revise FAQ’s for uniform ordering and to finalize agreement with Soccer Village. Vernon Anthony and Ed Porter made a motion that the Board give Greg Lutz authority to finalize an agreement with Soccer Village for uniform purchase in cooperation with the HOSA Director of Operations. Rob Willis made a second Motion passed. 
MSSA/HSSA: Aaron Connell reported that two games left for both with scheduling issues for both; may need to move to our Hilliard fields. 
Referees: Keith Stewart reported in abstenia: “We are still not where we want to be with our supervisor count. We need to be identifying promotable referees.”  
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing: Ed Porter reported that as regards fund raising – Smile Hilliard is going forward. In discussion with Crumbz Cakery as a sponsor/vendor. Steve Masur has recommended several food truck vendors who may be willing to vend from the field location. Has had discussions with Ohio Health and Orthopedic One for sponsorships. Also looking for funding for TOPSoccer. Mr. Porter discussed having an announcement in Hilliard This Week regarding changes we have made. 
Director of Recreational Program: John Wilson reported that we had a potential concussion this last week Saturday. The coach was sent the concussion form. Greg Lutz reported working with Kona Ice, who has now received City of Hilliard permit. They will return 25% of proceeds to HOSA. 
.
Junior Academy: Bill Morris reported that we have not determined how we will structure the U5. Otherwise reported things going well 
TOPSoccer: Vernon Anthony reported that Greg Lutz has re-ordered balls for TOPSoccer. We have agreed to pay $750 to Challenger for a camp to be held July 14-16 from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.. In return for the $750 we get five coaches. Ed Porter made a motion to establish to give Don Stemen a Service Award from HOSA to be presented to Mr. Stemen at the last TOPSoccer session of this season.  Rob Willis made a second. Motion carried. 
Fields-City of Hilliard/Columbus: Bill Morris discussed that we have been asked to rent our fields to the Starburst Tournament.
Camps: Greg Lutz stated would be a camp hosted by Challenger. 
Other Business: 
 Bill Morris made a motion to extend the meeting beyond the allotted 90 minutes. John Wilson made a second. Motion passed. 
Motion to adjourn made at 10:02 pm by Vernon Anthony. Aaron Connell made a second.                                Motion passed.
